Oregon Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators

Executive Council Meeting

October 29, 2009

Chemeketa Community College

 Salem, Oregon

Attendees – Donna Fossum, Patti Brady-Glassman, Nancy Hanscom, Bert Logan, Scott Money, Melinda Dunnick, Kathy McCutchen, Ryan West, Pat Downey, Sue Shogren, Dina Birmingham Abril Hunt, Heather Hall Lewis
Called to order – Donna Fossum at 9:41a.m.. Heather Hall Lewis kept minutes in Michelle’s absence.
Welcome and Intros – Members shared Halloween memories and stories.
Housekeeping Items – 

Officer Reports – 


Secretary – Donna Fossum pointed out a few typos in the minutes from last meeting that need to be fixed. Ryan West moved to approve minutes. Nancy Hanscom second. Motion passed.

Treasurer – Ryan West reviewed treasurer’s report.  Reported that he met with OASFAA’s tax accountant. OASFAA taxes are completed for 2008. No changes to report. Income appears to be lower than expected but expenses are also lower than anticipated so we have ample reserves.

President – Donna Fossum recognized Kathy McCutchen and Pat Downey for their service to OASFAA. Judy Saling has agreed to replace Pat Downey as Technology Chair. Pat Downey will continue on as chair until he is sure of his future job prospects. Otherwise, EC will need to approve Judy as his replacement. Issue was tabled for now.

Past President – Crisanne was sick and unable to report.

President Elect – Patti Brady-Glassman passed out the ballot for 2010 OASFAA elections for review and approval. Need to make sure ballot names are members of OASFAA. Ryan West moved to approve the ballot. Scott Money seconded the motion. Motion passed. (append ballot names to minutes)

CC VP – Bert Logan reported that CCs are overwhelmed by the number of students expecting aid. Anxiety circulating about OOG prospects. 

Proprietary VP – None


Independent VP – None


Public VP – Reported that some classified staff members at public schools will be expected to take furlough days based on pay level. Sent out message to segment regarding updates for the newsletter. 

Committee Reports – 


Annual Conference – Moving along and making progress. Registration document is ready to go online and needs tobe up and running as soon as possible. Early bird deadline is December 18 which is earlier than years past. Room reservation deadline is January 1. Need to make a decision about what to do with room block after January 1 release date – release rooms or pay for them. OASFAA has to pay for unused rooms on January 1. If OASFAA members reserve those rooms, OASFAA will be reimbursed. If we release the rooms, the Red Lion can rent those rooms but OASFAA members will not get reduced rate. Kathy McCutchen has agreed to continue as co-chair for 2011. Melinda Dunnick has agreed to be back-up if Kathy McCutchen is not able to serve. Need to find one new co-chair for 2011 conference. Need to get program info to Matt (?) by December 15 to get program put together on time. Pat Downey reported that there are pictures and a link to the Red Lion on the OASFAA website. 


Archives – Just received material s from the 1990 annual conference.


Development – Met in August to discuss how to increase donor solicitation which has shrunk to a third of what is used to be. To date – one table purchased, one ad for annual conference purchased. Offering ½ price of ad for table purchase at the conference. Expect purchases to be made in December. Recommending that incoming development committee receive fundraising training and that EC be involved in fundraising efforts. Ryan West reported that ECMC has made a donation and will be in the exhibit room at conference. Current policies restrict fundraising to higher education. Committee recommending expanding pool to outside of higher education. Kathy McCutchen reported that ECMC foundation will continue to operate after ECMC has closed. Donna Fossum proposed working with the development committee to revise current policy.

Elections – covered during Patti Brady-Glassman’s officer report


FA 101 – Scheduled for January 13 at Reed College.

Legislative – Bert Logan reported that NRM is upcoming for SAP, hours of instruction, R2T4, verification, incentive compensation, definition of credit hour, high school diploma starting December 5, 2009. Recommended that OASFAA pay attention to progress. 

Membership – None


Mentoring – Has had successes and challenges. Received feedback from protégés that they hadn’t been in contact with their group. Has received some suggestions for improving the program in the future. Dina Birmingham has worked to connect protégés who feel left out to others outside the mentoring program. There is a need to reexamine the effectiveness of the program in general. Some of the issues may be time and budget, but Dina feels that some members are not motivated or don’t see this as a priority. Invited attendees to participate in the discussion about the effectiveness of the program. Sue Shogren suggesting using the conference as an opportunity to discuss satisfaction or changes to the program. Melinda Dunnick confirmed that there is a slot on the conference program for the mentoring group. Kathy McCutchen will follow up with Dina   Possibly something after the keynote speaker on Sunday night. Dina will have recommendations for next steps for the next EC meeting.

Newsletter – Working on layout for next newsletter. Hoping to get it to editorial board in a week to 10 days. Hoping to publish in mid-November. Kathy McCutchen will send a copy of conference registration to Sue Shogren. Melinda Dunnick will submit info for the January newsletter as well. 

OSAC Liaison – None

Outreach – ECMC has agreed to pay for the Financial Aid for College program on OPB in late January. Ryan West is organizing phone bank volunteers. Sue Shogren suggested including info about the program in the next newsletter.

Site Selection – None

Summer Drive In – None


Support Staff Workshop – Nancy Hanscom reported low numbers for registration. Registration has gone up significantly in recent days. Current registration is at 29 people. We would lose the deposit at the site if we cancelled but might be able to apply that to a future event. Committee decided to move forwarded with the conference. Nancy Hanscom will be getting a new cost estimate for catering and AV equipment. Registration is now closed so all additional registration will happen on site. Sense is that budget and time constraints are the reasons for the low numbers. The support staff workshop article for the newsletter may be outdated because it is coming out after the workshop takes place. Sue Shogren will review for possible changes. Dina Burmingham pointed out that low registration may be a problem for the annual conference as well. Ryan West suggesting reviewing our programming schedule – possibly doing workshop every other year. Kathy McCutchen said that California is combining some of their trainings to save money on logistics and increase registration. Sue Shogren suggesting expanding the invitation list to other groups – admissions, high school counselors, etc. – to try to increase attendance. Melinda Dunnick recommending expanding our membership reach in general. Sue Shogren recommended partnering with other associations to share costs and increase attendance. Dina Birmingham, Sue Shogren, and Kathy McCutchen would like to be involved in a brainstorming session about the future of OASFAA trainings. Nancy Hanscom would like to get an appreciation certificate for her committee member who has been involved this year. Abril Hunt will email the certificate template to Donna Fossum. Sue Shogren recommended posting it on the OASFAA website. Donna Fossum will coordinate with Pat Downey.

Technology – Two job announcements have been posted since last meeting. Listservs are ready to go. ATAC handles the EC list. VPs may need to contact their members and request they join the segmental listservs. Possibly announce in newsletter. Ryan West suggested adding instructions for joining the segmental listserv. Donna Fossum will include an announcement on the general OASFAA listserv. Dina Birmingham suggested a session at the annual conference on how to maximize OASFAA technology. Must be a member of the list to send a message to it. Any OASFAA member can sign up for any listserv. Updated donor pages. Search feature is more prominently located. ATAC fixed donation-refund issue. 

Training – Bert Logan commended Leslie for her work on coordinating the NT4CM (?) project. 

Vendor Liaison – Borrower self-certification requirement seems to be a big concern for lenders. Challenging time to be a vendor in the industry. Transition from FFELP to DL is going to be rough. Still a lot of indecisiveness regarding the inevitability of the switch. Dina Birmingham encouraged personal support for vendors who may be experiencing rough times because of the switch. DL could have impact on how schools process private loans –ELM may no longer exist. 
Old Business – 


Action Points from July Meeting

· Melinda Dunnick to Ford about sponsoring coffee cart at annual conference – still on her to-do list

· All other items completed.

New Business – 

· Donna Fossum distributed a draft of the new OASFAA brochure for review. Suggestions were made for improving the brochure. Donna Fossum requested quotes from attendees to include in the volunteer section of the brochure. Patti Brady-Glassman agreed to have another draft for the EC to review in December. 
· Donna Fossum reviewed survey results from membership. Discussed possibly opening listserv to non-members to drive membership. Pat Downey will see if it is possible to do this. Apart from a few new ideas, the survey confirmed that we are on the right track for our membership. Donna Fossum solicited ideas from attendees about what we are doing right and what we could do better (5 things). 
· Sue Shogren reviewed WASFAA web-based service proposal. General feeling from the WASFAA training committee is that the organization needs more web-based programming – webinars, access to active training via the web for those that cannot make it on-site, etc. WASFAA is proposing offering state associations subscriptions for access to these WASFAA web-based programs. WASFAA can provide tech support and training for how to use the program. Estimate for subscription cost is $600/year (partially subsidized by WASFAA) – provides one site license. Provides alternative to face-to-face meetings for committees. Possibility of web streaming certain aspects of conferences for people who cannot attend but would benefit from the information. Dina Birmingham mentioned that this could be a useful tool for the mentoring groups.  General consensus was that this seems like a good, cost-effective way to go. 
Other Business – 

· Dina Birmingham recommended offering vendor members the option of posting their weekly newsletter on the OASFAA website as a benefit of the highest level of membership.

· General suggestion was made to expand the membership committee to try to increase membership.

· EC will send list/letter to FA directors to update current staff members to try to get a good list.

· Nancy Hanscom recommended moving all documents to thumb drives instead of binders. Heather Hall Lewis mentioned that most documents could be accessed via the web. 

Meeting Adjournment – Scott Money moved to adjourn. Heather Hall Lewis seconded. Motion passed.
